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May 18 2023  Newsletter                     ISSUE 7 
 

The Junction Journal 
The Junction Public School 

Union St Merewether 2291 

Ph. 4963 1343 

Email:  thejunctio-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal:  Cath Larkman 

18/05/2023 
 

From the desk of Mrs Larkman 

Hello to our Parents and Carers, 

Another huge thank you to the volunteers who set up our Mother’s Day 

activities. They already have their next event on the horizon. Today 

there are posters for Movie Night around the school. There will be more 

information on the P&C Facebook page and the Sentral Parent app 

soon. 

Resilience Project 

The staff are now halfway through their training to present this 

successful project. As soon as this is completed, we will begin to inspire 

the students through a short set of videos. If they come home with 

stories about this, please join in their excitement and their positive 

mindset. We need you on board too. More information will come out to 

the community at relevant times as we are guided by a school 

coordinator who has been a teacher in our school system. 

Student Reports on Sentral Parent app this year 

Yesterday you will have received a paper note ensuring you are on our 

Sentral Parent app, and you have your push notifications on. We will be 

sending soft copies only of students’ reports this year as we continue to 

streamline our communication processes and reduce our use of paper. 

Please plan to either download the students report or print off a paper 

copy if this is your preference to discuss with your child. 

We often have parents mention that student reports a worded in a 

similar way. This is because we are required to report against an 

outcome from the curriculum. The general comment is the one where 

you will see something more personal about your child. 

Enjoy the rest of your week, 

Cath Larkman Principal 

 

Cath Larkman, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Artwork by Auntie Michelle Earle 

commissioned by TJPS in 2018 

We respectfully acknowledge that this 

newsletter comes to you from 

Awabakal land.  

In communicating how we learn, 

teach and lead, we acknowledge and 

pay respect to elders past and present 

and extend that respect to all 

Aboriginal people as the traditional 

custodians of this land on which we are 

all privileged to live, work, and learn. 

In this issue 

Principal’s Message P 1 

Deputy’s Message P2 

 

Staff Professional Learning P 2 

 

Front Office information P 3 

Money collection – excursions and 

events  

Absences  

Extended Leave  

Early leavers / Late arrivals  

Medication at school  

Uniform Shop 

 

Music News P 4 

 

Learning Gallery P 5 - 10 

 

Community Message Board P 11-24 

P & C News 

Community News 
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From the desk of Mrs Emmington 

Debating  

We provide this extra-curricular program offered through the 

Department of Education’s Arts Unit every year at The Junction PS. Even 

though only a few students are part of the senior debating team, all 

students have the opportunity to learn about what debating entails 

and to be part of the debating experience. 

We make it very clear to students that debating isn’t just about the 

speakers, it requires listeners too. The audience is a very important part 

of the process and crucial to the debate itself. 

Students learn about all aspects of a debate and what to listen for 

when they are participating as an audience. Debating teaches 

students how to listen critically to the argument being made. Students 

are taught to listen for the words and phrases used to convince, known 

as Modality, and how to listen for the facts. Students can learn to 

appreciate and discuss the language that goes into a good speech as 

well as discuss the topics themselves and their own opinions about 

those topics.  

Teaching students how to debate a topic and not a person is a very 

important part of the program. 

Term 3 will also see the start of Newcastle Train On Debating which is a 

local debating program geared towards those students who would 

like to have a go in a non-competitive program. Train On supports the 

building of debating skills and enables our students to debate against 

students from other schools. This program prepares them for 

competitive debating offered through the Arts Unit competition each 

year. 

 

This year’s Arts Unit debating teams are: 

 

Team Black  

Bob B, Elke B, Lincoln P, Abigail 

C 

 

Team Red 

Annika G, Sam B, Alex C, Alex G 

 

Reserves- Tilley N, Isla F,  

Timekeeper - Arielle H 

 

Miss Willoughby and Miss Smith 

are the debating coordinators 

for 2023. 

 

Good luck to our two teams. 

Connie Emmington DP 

 

 

 

 
Upcoming Events  

 
TERM 2 

Monday May 22 

Bandlink Year 4,5,6 

Tuesday May 23 

Sydney Writers’ Festival 

Year 6 GRIP Leadership 

Bandlink  Year 4,5,6 

Boccia Day (Selected students) 

Thursday May 25 

Star Struck major rehearsal 

PSSA Rugby League Shield gala day 

Friday May 26 

National Sorry Day 

Netball PSSA Gala Day  

NHS visit to TJPS transition visit 

Mon May 29- Fri June 2 

Reconciliation Week 

Friday June 2 

PSSA Boys and Girls Touch Football Gala Day 

Monday June 5 

String Ensemble Day 

Wednesday June 7 

Concert Band Day 

Monday June 12 

Public Holiday – King’s Birthday 

Tuesday June 13 

Premier Band Day 

Thursday June 15 

Starstruck Tech & Dress Rehearsal 

Friday June 16 

Starstruck Matinee Excursion 

Mon/Tues June 19/20 

Whole school photographs 

Wednesday June 21 

Primary Band Day 

Year 6 Taster lessons 12-3pm Newcastle HS 

Thursday June 22 

Family Ensemble Night 

Friday June 23 

P & C Movie Night  

Tuesday June 27 

Multicultural Speaking Zone Final Belair PS 

Stage 1 Public Speaking Final 

Friday June 30 

Final Day Term 2 

TERM 3 

Tuesday July 18 

Students return to school 

Thursday July 20 

Athletics Carnival – Glendale 

Wednesday July 26 

Newcastle Permanent Maths Competition 

Interrelate Evening Sessions 

Thursday July 27 

Kindergarten 100 Day Celebration 

Thursday August 10  

PSSA Basketball Boys & Girls Gala day 

Tuesday August 15 

Yr 5 Taster lessons Newcastle High S 12-3pm 

Tues-Fri August 15-18 

Canberra Excursion 

Mon-Fri August 21-25 

Book Week/Fair 

Wednesday August 23 

Year 6 Taster lessons NHS 12-3 

Tuesday September 5 

Premier Band Day 

Wednesday September 6 

Indigenous Literacy Day 

Wednesday September 13 

Concert Band day 

Friday September 22 - Final Day Term 3 

 

TERM 4 

Monday October 9 

Students return (no staff devel. day) 

Wed-Fri November 1-3 

Year 4 Great Aussie Bush Camp 

Thursday December 7 

Band Presentation Night  

 

 

Team Red have debated this week 

against Newcastle East PS the 

topic: Homework should be 

banned in all primary schools. 
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Information from the Front Office Team...   
   Money collection for excursions & events                  

The preferred payment option is through the “Make a Payment” tab 

on the school website, or QR codes on notes. (If you use the online 

option, please make sure you still return permission notes to school).  

The school also accepts cash, (exact amount only), cheque or we 

have EFTPOS facilities in the office. (Please note that the school 

EFTPOS facility is only available for school payments and not P&C – 

such as the Uniform Shop). 

Any cash payments to come straight to the office, this includes: - 

Band fees, Excursion money, Voluntary contributions etc. Any money 

that is sent to school must be in a sealed envelope/bag with your 

“Child’s name and class” on the front and details of the event you 

are paying.  

There is a “Payments” slot at the front counter in the school office – 

students are to post payments in this slot.  
 

Absences  

Any absence from school must be explained. The Sentral Parent 

Portal is a great way to advise the school of student absences, or 

alternatively phone the school, send an email, or write a note. Each 

day at around 10am, the school sends out an SMS alert to parents of 

any child who has an unexplained absence for that day.  Please 

refrain from using class apps like Class Dojo to explain absences as 

the teacher may not be at school or they are teaching and unable 

to read the Dojo message before 10am.  
 

Extended Leave  

If you are going away and leave is over (5) school days, you must 

complete an “EXTENDED LEAVE FORM” from the office prior to your 

leave. Leave forms submitted are subject to approval by the 

Principal.  
 

Late Arrivals / Early Leavers  

School hours are from 8.55am to 3pm. The first assembly starts at 

8.55am. If children arrive later than 8.55am, they need to present to 

the office to provide late arrivals information to office staff. A ‘Purple 

Partial Slip’ is then taken to the class teacher. Similarly, if children 

leave early for the day, parents must buzz the intercom at the Union 

Street gate to admitted into the office. Admin staff will phone the 

classroom for your child to come up to the office. Please be aware 

of early departures in recess and lunch breaks as it can be quite 

difficult to locate your child in the playground.  
 

Medication at School  

The office is only able to administer ‘prescribed medication’ to 

students. This means medication that has been prescribed by a 

doctor. This medication must be left in the package provided, 

clearly labelled with the child’s name and dosage.  If medication is 

required, a parent will need to come to the office and complete a 

Student Health Condition Support for Prescribed Medication form.  
 

SCHOOL STAFF ARE NOT ABLE TO ADMINISTER PANADOL OR NON-

PRESCRIPTION MEDICATIONS.  

 

 

 

 

 
2023 School Staff 

 

Principal - Mrs Cath Larkman 

Deputy Principal - Ms Connie Emmington 

 

Kindergarten 

KC – Mrs Jody Cooper 

KE - Miss Jo Ellis – Assistant Principal Early 

Stage 1 

KG - Mrs Sarah Griffiths 

 

Stage 1 

1B - Miss Tess Barns/ Mrs Amy Blackmore 

1H - Miss Angie Harris – Assistant Principal 

Stage 1 

1L - Mrs Aleisha Ladkin 

1/2A - Mrs Amy Lalic 

2MC - Mrs Nina McLeod/ Mrs Nicole Jones 

2/3A – Miss Alison Smoother (year 2) 

 

Stage 2 

2/3A – Miss Alison Smoother (year 3) 

3LC - Mrs Holly Lynch/ Mrs Phillipa Campbell 

3/4B - Miss Lucy Bourne 

4F - Mr Brad Ferguson 

4L - Mr Rob Low Assistant Principal Stage 2 

4N - Miss Lily North 

 

Stage 3 

5FW - Mrs Kate Farrell/ Mrs Sarah Wilson 

5S - Mr Nick Savage 

5/6K - Miss Kate Spring 

6L - Mr Matthew Liles - Assistant Principal 

Stage 3 

6R - Mr Michael Radnidge 

 

Learning and Support 

Ms Connie Emmington - Coordinator 

Mrs Claire Edwards  

Mrs Michelle Morrison 

Miss Sara Willoughby/ Ms Hannah 

Titchmarsh – Library 

Miss Alison Tonkin – Music 

Mrs Linda Whiteside – Counsellor 

 

Mr Luke Sparksman – APC&I 

Miss Olivia Smith – Flexible Learning 

 

School Learning Support Officers 

Mrs Di Edwards 

Mrs Nicole Harrison  

Mrs Theresa Koitka 

Mrs Emma Lovegrove 

Mrs Pam Parkes 

Mrs Belinda Scorgie 

Ms Sevi Celik 

Mr Jack Ward 
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Attention Stages 2 and 3 

 
 

 
In the Office  

OFFICE HOURS:   

8:30AM TO 3:15PM  

School Email:  thejunctio-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

  

SCHOOL SECURITY    

ph: 1300 880021  

 

Office Team 

Mrs Dianne Edwards 

Mrs Amanda Brake 

Mrs Angela Bowen 

Mrs Kathy McInnes 

Mrs Lesley Janissen 

 

General Assistants 

Mr Tom Jervis 

Mr Darren Ray 

 

In the Community  

P&C News 

 

P&C Contact email 

Jessica Ryan, President 

president@junctionpandc.org 

 

UNIFORM SHOP  

ONLINE ORDERING!  

www.tjpsuniform.com  

 

Secondhand Uniform Donations   

Donations accepted are bomber 

jackets, polo fleece jumpers, red 

polo shirts and black sport shorts. 

We are unable to accept 

donations of white shirts or 

tunics.   

  

Email the Uniform Shop: 

tjpsuniformshop@gmail.com  

PLEASE ASSIST WITH DELIVERY OF 

UNIFORM ORDERS BY PUTTING 

YOUR CHILD’S NAME on the order 

(in the NOTES section) 

Please ensure that your 

Child’s name is clearly 

marked on all items of 

clothing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:thejunctio-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:thejunctio-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:president@junctionpandc.org
mailto:tjpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Learning Gallery 

Zone Cross Country 

We had 23 students proudly represent TJPS at Zone Cross Country first week back of Term 2! It was incredible 

to see how many gifted athletes our school has and how much determination and persistence they all 

demonstrated. The day was an incredible success with 6 students qualifying for Regional's and even more in 

reserve and personal best positions.  

 

 

 

Harmony Day 

Thank you to the students who performed at The Harmony Day Assembly. 
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COMMUNITY MESSAGE BOARD 

P&C Update 18 May 2023 

 

Last week we held not one, but TWO Mother's Day events!  

 

On Thursday 11 May the students were invited to our annual Mother's Day stall to buy a gift for their 

special person.  

 

The P&C would like to take this opportunity to express our most sincere gratitude to Kylie York for all 

her efforts in organising this event. Kylie was an absolute powerhouse in bringing it all together, from 

organising over 900 gifts (yes, really!), to setting up, coordinating the seamless transition between 

each class group, and leadership of the volunteer group running the stalls. She really did make it all 

happen! Thank you, Supermum!  
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Thank you to those who donated items to the stall, and contributed their artistic talents for the 

creation of some very special one of a kind gifts! And to the volunteers helping with the stall, 

including some of our very own grandparents this year (with a former TJPS principal among them!). 

 

Special mention to the Year 6 helpers, you were so helpful and polite. Parents, you should be proud! 

 

For a wrap up of the event, please see Kylie's notes below:  

 

Mother’s Day Stall 

 

 

What a successful event this was! There were plenty of gifts for sale priced between $1 and $4. To 

ensure there was enough to go around, every child had a chance to initially pick one gift during their 

class visit to the stall, and they could then come back during Thursday and Friday lunchtimes if they 

wanted to buy for other special people.  

 

With a focus on being inclusive, the P&C ensured all students had the chance to select a gift 

(regardless of whether or not they had coins on the day). This was a community focused event, 

meaning our aim was not to make a profit, but for every child to get the chance to go home with a 

gift for the special person/people in their life! 

 

Thanks so much to the volunteers who helped make this happen. We enjoyed involving grandparents 

as well - keep your eye out next year if any grandparents want to be involved! 

 

Thank you to the kind anonymous donation of money from a student to go to others who might not 

have had coins on the day. We are blown away by the generosity of our community. Thanks also to 

the kind families who donated the handmade scrunchies, painted plant pots and handmade 

wooden boxes.  

 

We hope you all loved your special unique gifts. Believe us, there was a lot of thought going into the 

choice, with us hearing “Mum will love this” a lot!! 

 

-Kylie York  

 

 

Muffins with Mum 

 

On Friday 12 May we invited all the Mums, Grandmothers, and Mother figures to join us for 'Muffins 

with Mum' at the school. What a lovely morning celebrating with some of our favourite people! We 

had pre  

orders for almost 500 muffins, raising over $1200 for the school. This is a great result for our kids, all 

money raised will go towards helping fund The Resilience Project which kicks off this term. 

 

Once again, thank you to our volunteers who helped to organise this event, and to those who 

distributed the delicious Baked Uprising muffins on the day. 

 

The P&C aim to offer a variety of events throughout the year, with a range of time frames to try to 

accommodate everyone. You may notice we run events ranging from before, during or after school, 

and in the evening. We endeavour to provide opportunities for everyone to join in on the fun! 
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If you have an idea for an event, or want to help out at something coming up, please reach out to 

the committee. We always welcome more helpers! 

 

Keep an eye out for our upcoming 2023 P&C Movie Night on Friday 23 June. This is always a crowd 

favourite on the TJPS calendar! Tickets available NOW via Flexischools. Limited tickets available so BE 

QUICK!!! 

 

 

Thanks,  

TJPS P&C 
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